
 

 

 

November 29, 2023 

via RESS 

Ms. Nancy Marconi  
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board  
2300 Yonge Street 
P.O. Box 2319 
Suite 2700 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4  
Email: Boardsec@oeb.ca 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi: 
 
Re:  EB-2023-0014 – Elexicon Energy Inc. (“Elexicon”) IRM  

Application - Draft Rate Order 
 

Pursuant to the OEB letter dated November 27, 2023, Elexicon has reviewed the  
revised draft of the OEB’s decision and rate order.  Elexicon has identified the following 
minor issues with respect to the draft decision and order. 
 
On page 9 of 9 of the Whitby Rate Zone (“WRZ”) Tariff the Notice of Switch Letter 
charge has not been updated for the 4.8% inflation factor.  The charge on the Tariff 
should be $2.34 (not $2.23) consistent with the WRZ IRM Rate Generator Model and 
the Veridian Rate Zone Tariff. 
 
On the Whitby Rate Zone Tariff, Elexicon notes that for each rate class the reference to 
the Rate Rider for Recovery of Z Factor – Capital Cost is missing the word ‘order’ at the 
end and should read: “effective until the effective date of the next cost of service-based 
rate order”. 
 
Please contact me by phone at (905) 427-9870 x 2256 or by e-mail at 
svetsis@elexiconenergy.com if you have any questions. 
 

 
 
 
Stephen Vetsis 
Vice President Regulatory Affairs and Stakeholder Relations 
Elexicon Energy Inc. 
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